
 
Transportation & Public Works 
  Special Committee Meeting 

  
 

 
Thursday, March 15, 2018 

3:00 pm to 4:30 pm 
SeaTac City Hall – Riverton Room 128  

         Commenced:  3:01 pm 
                   Adjourned:    4:58 pm 

 
Councilmembers:   Present         Absent 
Peter Kwon, Chair       X 
Rick Forschler        X 
Pam Fernald        X 
 
Other Council members present:   Clyde Hill; Joel Wachtel; Erin Sitterly 

 
 
Staff Coordinators:  Will Appleton, Public Works Director; Florendo Cabudol, City Engineer 
Other Staff Members Present:    Don Robinett, Stormwater Compliance Manager; Mark 
Johnsen, Sr. Assistant City Attorney; 
 

 

ITEM TOPIC PROCESS Notes  

1  Call to order     

2 Public 
Comment  

Please raise your hand if you’d like to 
speak. Public comments are limited to 10 
minutes total and 3 minutes per individual 
speaker. Time may be reduced for each 
speaker in order to stay within the overall 
10 minute time limit. 

none  

3 Approval of 
Prior Meeting 
Minutes 
 

Approve minute from February 14 and 
March 7 meetings  
 

  

4 King County 
Solid Waste 
Draft Comp 
Plan 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Discussion by Kevin Kelly, General 
Manager, Recology CleanScapes 
 
 Each county in the State is to develop a 
Solid Waste Comp Plan every 5 years. King 
County is currently operating under a plan 
from 2001, so this is overdue. 
A copy of the Draft Comp Plan is being 
forwarded to the council today by Chair 
Kwon.  
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chapters 4,5,6 deal with how  the county 
and cities will deal with waste and 
recyclables. 
 
We have 9 transfer stations (Bow Lake is 
the largest) and one landfill – Cedar Hills.   
 
The Comp plan discusses plans for current 
landfill management and what to do when 
Cedar Hills is full and closed. 
The landfill is slated to close between 2028 
and 2040, and is fed by 800,000 to 1 Million 
tons of material every year. 
 
Different ways of diverting waste from the 
landfill are covered in the Comp Plan, with 
a current goal of 70% diversion rate.  
Currently, we are at about 50% diversion. 
 
Council raised the question of how the new 
ruling from China about what they will 
accept in recycled waste will affect the King 
County Plan.  
 
Mr. Kelly of Recology CleanScapes 
suggested our Council draft comments that 
directly speak to that issue, and any other 
comments or suggestions they would like to 
make. 
 
CM Fernald asked for a new tour of the 
Recology MRF for council members and 
SeaTac citizens. 
 
CM Forschler raised the topic of aerobic 
digestion of waste versus anaerobic 
digestion.  Mr. Kelly suggested he include 
those comments with any other 
councilmember comments being sent to 
King County regarding the Draft Comp 
Plan. 
 
 

5 LID Infeasibility 
Study 
 
 
 
 

Informational Update 
 
Presented an update to our LID Infeasibility 
Study, and the outcome of our consultant’s 
report, infeasibility maps by BMP type, and 
the upcoming outfacing web maps that will 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

sit on our website and allow a developer to 
enter a specific parcel number to study 
specific of the property they are considering 
to develop. 

6 Detour of NB 
International 
Blvd during 
construction of 
WSDOT SR 
509 Bridge by 
Sound Transit 
and Update on 
SR509 Project – 
S. 216th St 
Bridge 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Informational Update and action. 
 
The committee was updated on the 
proposed traffic diversion plan to be used 
during the construction of the SR 509 
bridge under I.B.  The Committee voted 3-0 
in favor of the staging plan and signing a 
letter of concurrence . 
 
An update was provided on the proposed S 
216th bridge replacement over I-5 which is 
part of the SR 509 connection project.  The 
committee voted 3-0 in favor of the plan 
and signing the MOU with WSDOT in 
support of the plan. 
 
An update was provided on the status of 
funding the required  local match for the SR 
509 project ($60M).  The draft MOU 
outlining the commitment from local 
agencies to provide the local match was 
reviewed as well as the benefit analysis 
provided by WSDOT consultants.  An 
executed MOU is being asked for by the 
legislature in July of 2018.  The committee 
asked for this specific topic to be brought 
back to the next T&PW for further 
discussion. 

  

6 Adjourn   Chair  
 



 
 


